
 
 

 

 

The week of January 16, 2017 

 
 Spring Turkey applications are now available and are due February 10, 2017 

 

 

Clark County 
        Fishing Report: 
 
Reid Lake:  Anglers continue to catch perch and walleye. 
Dekker’s Slough:  Anglers are finding perch and an occasional walleye. 
Cottonwood Lake:  Anglers continue to catch northern pike and perch. 
Indian Springs:  The perch fishing has been hit or miss and also noticing a few walleye. 
Pepper Slough:  Anglers are catching a few perch and walleye. 
Dry Lake #2:  Anglers are catching perch and walleye.  The walleye are between 15 and 20 inches.  Anglers have to search 
for the perch, but they are nice when they find them. 

 
Codington County  
      Fishing Report: 
 
Dry: Anglers have been struggling to catch fish this week. Most of the fishing pressure has moved elsewhere.  
Grass: The access has blown closed with snow making it impossible for vehicles to get on the lake. No fishing pressure 
over the weekend, however, our crews are going to try and get it opened.  
Kampeska: Fishing has slowed down some but there is still good opportunity to catch a mixed bag of pan fish and 
walleye.  
Pelican: Anglers are still catching walleye in the evenings on the east end.  
Goose: Very few fishermen on the lake, however we did see a few nice walleye and some perch mixed in over the weekend.  
Long: Starting to see a few walleye being caught around the lake. 
 

Day County  
      Fishing Report:  
 
Bitter: Anglers targeting perch and walleye on Bitter Lake have found very limited success over the past week. A few 
anglers are finding active feeding groups of perch throughout, those that are using a variety of presentations with a 
spikes, wax worms and minnows. 
Waubay: Anglers are still concentrated on the northern half of the lake. The perch bite has been very spotty and mostly 
unproductive. A few anglers willing to drill several holes have located active schools. 
Enemy Swim: The pan fishing on Enemy Swim Lake has been slow for most anglers. Reports of a few anglers catching 
small bluegills have been fairly common with a few keeper bluegill being caught at times. 

  

Hamlin County 
      Fishing Report:  

 
Poinsett: walleye and perch bite continues to be pretty tough. Anglers did catch a few more fish on Monday in the warmer 

weather than we have seen in a while.  

Albert: starting to see a few walleye being caught throughout the day.   
 

Marshall County 
     Fishing Report:  
 
Roy: Slow, occasional pike and a few walleye being caught. 
Opitz: Slow, occasional perch and walleye being caught. 
Clear: Slow, Anglers catching occasional northern pike and bluegill. 
White: Very slow, anglers catching occasional walleye and crappie. 
Buffalo: Anglers targeting northern pike are having good success.  
6-Mile: The northern pike are moving well and the water clarity is good. This would be the best bet for spearing a few 
pike. 
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